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The Kapers is produced by the Kalannie Community Resource Centre 
Phone: 96662194

Email: kalanniecrc@kalannie.com.au
Opening Hours

Mon - 9.30am - 4.30pm
Tues -9.30am - 3.30pm
Wed - 9.30am - 3.30pm
Thur - 9.30am - 4.00pm
 Fri - 9.30am - 3.30pm

The Kapers is a free electronic weekly newsletter and runs for 50 weeks.

Submission deadline for advertising is Monday 1.00pm
Email submissions to: kapers@kalannie.com.au

Become an email subscriber and receive a free online copy visit our website to sign up
 https://kalanniecrc.wixsite.com/kalanniecrc/kalannie

The Kapers is supported by the 

Kalannie  KapersKalannie  Kapers

Kapers Editions
Advertising

Full Page $30
Half Page $25

Quarter Page $20
Yearly advertising

available
 

*Prices subject to change*

Free online at
www.kalannie.crc.net.au

$2 for a printed copy
Email us at

kapers@kalannie.com.au for all
your Kapers requirements

 

KALANNIE COMMUNITY RESOURCE CENTRE 'S WEEKLY

NEWSLETTER , PRODUCED EVERY MONDAY AND

PU�LIS�ED EVERY TUESDAY , 50 WEEKS OF T�E YEAR

https://kalanniecrc.wixsite.com/kalanniecrc/kalannie
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Wheatbelt Community Calendar
April

Disclaimer: The views expressed in articles published in this newsletter are not necessarily the views of the Kalannie CRC or any 
volunteer who may work to produce this publication.  The Editor has the right to withhold, edit or abbreviate any items as considered 
necessary.  No responsibility is accepted for the accuracy of the information presented.  No liability is accepted.  Thank you

k

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thur Fri Sat
1
Easter 
Monday

2 3 4 5 6

7 8 9 10 11
Busy Bee at the 
CRC 
12pm - 3pm

12 13
Winter Sports 
Season 
Opener @ 
Muckinbudin
Kalannie v 
Bencubbin

14 15
Back to 
School

16 17
CWA
Meeting

18 19 20
Kalannie v 
Koorda

Circus in Dally

21
Kalannie Golf 
Club 
Opening Day

22 23 24 25
ANZAC Day

26 27
Beacon v 
Kalannie

28 29
Wicking Bed 
Workshop @ 
CRC

30



Page 5

Wheatbelt Community Calendar

kapers@kalannie.com.au               
Phone: 9666 2194

Submissions to be received prior to 
pm Mondays

$2.00 PRINTED
online version Free to subscribers

Click HERE to Subscribe

May

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thur Fri Sat
1 2 3 4

Kalannie Bye

5 6 7 8 9 10 11
Kalannie v 
Muckinbudin

12 13 14 15
CWA 
Meeting

16 17 18
Bencubbin v 
Kalannie

19 20 21 22 23 24 25
Koorda v 
Kalannie

26 27 28 29 30 31

http://www.kalannie.crc.net.au/kapers-newsletter
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Place of wheat and wattle....
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Recycle Days WHAT CAN GO INTO YOUR RECYCLE BIN
Dalwallinu & Pithara • Glass - All glass and ceramics, whole and broken

Wubin, Buntine & • Plastic - All plastic containers and plastic wraps (empty with lids off)

Kalannie • Paper - All paper, junk mail and glossy magazines

Christmas Day • Cardboard - All cardboard products
• Aluminium & Steel - All metals, steel & aluminium excluding aerosol cans
• Liquid Paperboard - Milk, juice and laundry detergent cartons.

July 2023 August 2023 September 2023

October 2023 November 2023 December 2023

January 2024 February 2024 March 2024

April 2024 May 2024 June 2024

There will be no changes to the service over the Christmas Period.

2023/2024 Rubbish & Recycling Calendar

VOLUNTEERS
NEEDED!

We need your help:

The Winter Sports Committee is looking for
volunteers to help man the gate at the oval for our
home games this year. 

If you are available to assist, please contact 
Bec Chown 0401135394

If you are able to help at one or more games,
please let me know

Thanking our wonderful community in advance for
your support

Dates are: 20th April, 27th April, 11th May,                
6th July, 20th July, 10th August  

Time Slots          
11:15 - 12:30
12:30 - 1:45
1:45 - 3:00
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Community Sport Notices
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Keeping Up 

WITH THE KALANNIE CRC
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09:00 - 3:00 PM
Lunch included

29 APRIL 2024

Wicking Bed
 Workshop 

 What You'll Learn

Gardening Techniques
Soil Health 101
Basic principles of permaculture
Waterwise gardening

Yarra Yarra Catchment
Management Group &

Kalannie CRC 

KALANNIE CRC
67 ROCHE ST
KALANNIE - 9666 2194

Our workshop is a place to understand
sustainable home garden gardening
practices to promote biodiversity and
support the local environment.

About the Event

FREE!

FOR MORE INFORMATION kalanniecrc@kalannie.com.au landcarecoordinator@yarrayarracatchment.org.au

 Please RSVP 
Kalannie CRC for catering

This event has been made possible through funding provided by Nutrien Ag Solutions
through the Community Grants program, which is administered by the Foundation for
Rural & Regional Renewal (FRRR).

We will be joined by Fiona from Gaia Permaculture who will show us the process of making
and the benefits of a wicking bed. Which people can implement at home for their gardens.
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Our workshop is a place to understand
sustainable home garden gardening
practices to promote biodiversity and
support the local environment.
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Rural & Regional Renewal (FRRR).

We will be joined by Fiona from Gaia Permaculture who will show us the process of making
and the benefits of a wicking bed. Which people can implement at home for their gardens.

Kochii is the world’s finest quality Australian eucalyptus 
oil, grown and produced in Western Australia.

We pride ourselves on our sustainable practices as we 
look to commission our first biochar plant in July.

By allowing the trees to grow and thrive without 
intervention we let nature do her job, extracting the oil 
through a centuries old steam distillation process.

What’s in the bottle is the natural eucalyptus oil  
as nature intended.

Natural, Australian 
& sustainable

www.kochiioil.com.au

Kochii Eucalyptus Oil 
100% natural, 100% Australian and 100% sustainable.
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Consumer Watch

                                

Page 1 of 1 
 

Consumer Watch Column 
Consumer Protection   50-52 Durlacher Street, Geraldton WA 6530 

Tel: (08) 9920 9800      
Email:candice.evans@dmirs.wa.gov.au         

 

Stop the interruptions - take back your phone from telemarketers and spam 
 
Unwanted calls and spam SMS can be a source of frustration. Whether it's persistent telemarketers 
interrupting your dinner or irrelevant promotional texts flooding your phone, there are ways to put a 
stop to them. 
 
You may have forgotten about the Do Not Call register, which is a free service run by the Australian 
Communications and Media Authority (ACMA). You can register your home, personal mobile or fax 
number online via donotcall.gov.au or call 1300 792 958. The good news is you only need to 
register once. 
 
Telemarketers then have 30 days to stop contact. The Do Not Call Register legislation applies not 
only to Australian telemarketers but also businesses within Australia that use overseas-based 
telemarketers and businesses based overseas making calls to Australian numbers.  The register 
works by requiring telemarketers to submit a list of phone numbers they wish to call to the Register 
Operator. The Register identifies any numbers that are not permitted to be called and they are 
removed from calling lists. 
 
Keep in mind research or survey related calls are not telemarketing, so you may still receive these, 
as well as calls from registered political parties, politicians, government agencies, election 
candidates, registered charities or educational institutions where you are or were a student. These 
are all exempt. However, there are still rules to be followed. 
 
Telemarketers can only call between 9am-8pm Monday-Friday and 9am-5pm on Saturdays and 
never on Sundays. Researchers can call 9am-8.30pm Monday-Friday and 9am-5pm on Saturday 
and Sundays. Neither can call on a national public holiday.  The caller must tell you their name, the 
name of their employer and why they are calling and their caller ID must not be blocked. They also 
must end the call if you ask them to. 
 
Unfortunately scam calls won’t stop after registration. A legitimate caller should not mind if you want 
to verify their identity. You should never give an unsolicited caller any personal or financial 
information, including credit card details, or access to your computer. 
 
Receiving an SMS about a sale from your favourite clothing store is helpful but when do ‘helpful’ 
texts turn into unwanted spam?   Marketing texts must also follow rules set out by ACMA. The 
business needs to have your consent, for example you ticked ‘subscribe’ on a form or entered a 
competition, include contact details and offer a way for you to unsubscribe or opt-out.  After you 
unsubscribe or opt-out the business must generally stop sending marketing texts within five days. 
 
You can report spam messages to ACMA by forwarding the message to their dedicated SMS line – 
0429 999 888, or you can report it online via ACMA’s spam complaint form. Also consider blocking 
the number on your phone. ACMA does take action and most recently issued penalties of over $3.7 
million to Luxottica (Sunglass Hut, Oakley, OPSM),  Uber Australia, Kmart Australia and Ticketek 
for breaches of spam rules. 
 
And just like with unsolicited calls, you may still receive text messages during elections or from 
registered charities and other Government bodies.  More information about rules regarding 
telemarketers and spam texts can be found at acma.gov.au.   
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IN PARTNERSHIP WITH

LOCALLY COORDINATED BY 

Your Local Coordinator

Phone: 9661 1802 or 0400 941 412 
Email: projects2@dalwallinucrc.net.au
In Person: the DCRC Office, Johnston St Dalwallinu

is Katrina Carter

Please note that Katrina currently works in the office on Wednesdays, but
is available via email throughout the week.

If you are over 65 years old, or an Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander over 50 years old,
you could be eligible for a Home Care Package funded by the Australian Government. 

Eligibility for this package is determined through an ACAT Assessment, to identify
what support might help you return to, or keep the independence needed to manage
your day-to-day tasks. You can easily apply online via www.myagedcare.gov.au.

Our dedicated DCRC Coordinator is on hand to work with you through this process to
access the locally available services and support needed to continue living comfortably,
safely and independently at home.

Home Care
The Staying in Place Program is an innovative
community approach that is making it possible
for older people in rural and regional areas of
Western Australia to stay living in their own
home, in their own community. 

It is a model that draws on ‘locals supporting
locals’ through coordination from the
Dalwallinu CRC and oversight of the approved
aged care provider InCasa Country.

LOCAL

SUPPORT & SERVICES

"Drop into the CRC onWednesdays to have a chatabout getting you thesupport you need"

The Dalwallinu Community Resource Centre
(DCRC) has partnered with InCasa Country
to bring this offering to seniors in Dalwallinu
and the surrounding regions.

HOW WE CAN HELP YOU
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Dependent on your Home Care Package, here is
some examples of services that can be accessed:

Personal Care: Assisting you to perform
essential self-care tasks.

Domestic Assistance: Supporting you to
complete everyday household tasks such as
cleaning, gardening etc.

Home Maintenance Services: Assisting you
with the maintenance and repair of your home
and garden.

Meal Assistance: Assistance with shopping for
groceries and preparation of meals or meal
delivery.

Transport Services: Helping you carry our
everyday activities outside the home including
transport to and from appointments and social
outings.

Social Support: Supporting you to remain
connected to your local community and
hobbies.

Respite Care: Providing relief to carers from
their caring role.

Clinical Care: Access and coordination of key
health professionals to suit your individual care
plan needs, including nursing, medication
management, clinical assessments, wound care
etc.

We are here to help from
the very start, or wherever

you are in your independent
living journey.

These services can be utilised according
to your needs and budget, providing you
with the choice, control and flexibility in

the way your care is delivered.

Staying In Place uses a
local workforce which
ensures local money
stays local, supporting
the future of rural
towns.
All support workers are
verified and screened
by Mable, which also
provides required
insurances.
You have full control of
all aspects of the
services provided in
your package, including
choosing your support
workers.

From Left: Staying In Place Coordinator Katrina Venticinque, InCasa Country
General Manager Misty Morten, local Dalwallinu support worker Kathryn

Anthony and DCRC Manager Manu Ofiaza.
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THE 

DALLY NEWS 
APRIL 2024
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STUDENT IMMERSION PROGRAM  2024

If you are new to the Shire, then this pack 
is aimed at you.  It contains a multitude 
of information about the Dalwallinu area, 
including Bush Fire information, Emergency 
Contacts, Local Directory and much more.  
Available from the Shire Administration 
office and the Dalwallinu CRC.  Call in and 
collect one now.

Free Resident Packs - Available from Shire Admin & CRC

In March, the Shire of 
Dalwallinu partnered with 
Curtin University and Rural 
Health West to organise 
another ‘host’ visit of 16 
Medical Students to the Shire.

This program would not be able 
to continue without the support 
of local host families from 
the entire Shire who provide 
accommodation and some meals 
for the students whilst they are 
here.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This year we were lucky to have 
several new families become 
involved and assist with this 
program.  It is an incredible 
experience for the students and 
also so very rewarding for the 
host families.

Our host families this year were 
Ben and Kirsten Strickland, Di 
and Geoff Cream, Gary and Kerry 
Butcher, Jane and Harry Hyde, 
Jemma and Stuart Counsel, Noel 

and Kathy Mills, Sophie and Blayn 
Carlshausen and Irene Mills. 

Some of the students have 
never been outside of the metro 
area at all. Without programs 
like this which allow medical 
students to experience life in a 
rural atmosphere we would have 
even fewer Doctors wanting to 
practice and become a rural GP. 
 
The overall experience has 
certainly helped to ‘open 
the eyes’ of many of the 
students to the positives that 
can be gained by living and 
working in a rural community. 
 
The students kept referencing 
‘the community of Dalwallinu 
made them welcome’ and this 
is a wonderful response from 
our locals.  Their friendly and 
welcoming attitude certainly 
helped in changing some of the 
students ideas about rural living. 

The largest thank you as always 
goes to Gary Butcher who not 
only volunteers to drive the 
bus, he is a fulltime tour guide 
for the entire group during their 

“They saw the stars and heard the quiet”

visit.  The students were all quite 
amused by his anecdotes and his 
sometimes inappropriate jokes. 
 

The Shire would also like to 
acknowledge the support of 
locals who participated in the 
program by hosting the students 
and by highlighting their special 
perspectives of rural life to the 
students.  These include Andrew 
Jackson and staff at Coerco, Dr 
Femi and staff at Dalwallinu 
Medical Centre, Jeanette Symes 
and her team at Dalwallinu 
Hospital, Jon Attwell and the 
staff at Dalwallinu High School, 
John Borrett and the volunteers 

Lecturers  
Carrington Shepherd

Dr Anett Nyaradi

Continued page 5
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Place of wheat and wattle....

CEO Jean Knight

Hope everyone had a safe and 
happy Easter break.

We have received an update from 
DevelopmentWA regarding the 
two new subdivisions in Dalwallinu. 
Tenders have closed and they hope 
to finalise contracts in the coming 
months.

The visit to Dalwallinu from the 
Curtin University Medical Students 
in mid March was again a hit. 
Many thanks to those involved 
with the program, especially to 
Deb Whitehead and Gary Butcher 

and also the families that hosted 
the students. Without you, this 
program would not go ahead. At 
the dinner held on the final night, 
the students all spoke about 
their time in Dalwallinu, and they 
have taken away many positive 
memories and more importantly 
the visit to Dalwallinu has piqued 
their interest in studying Rural 
Medicine.

This last weekend we had 
volunteers from the Field & Game 
Association in town for another 
Corella Cull. Unfortunately, the 
cockies did not hang around for the 
weekend but they were back early 
Monday morning. We thank the 
volunteers for coming to the Shire 
and I am sure they will be back 
again next year.

Project Updates
The ablution facility at the 
Dalwallinu Cemetery has been 
completed and this facility is now 
open.

Works are nearing completion on 
Park Drive (around Memorial Park) 
and Johnston Street (Shopping 
Precinct). Congrats to all involved 
in this project, it looks great.

The mural on the Kalannie CRC 
building has been completed and 

it looks fantastic. Unfortunately, 
Brenton is a very busy man so we 
can’t get him back for a little while 
to undertake more art work around 
the Shire.

We are still awaiting delivery of the 
equipment for the playgrounds in 
Wubin & Dalwallinu.

The Hockey Pavilion project is 
nearing completion.

The Executive Residence in Bell 
Street will be completed in mid 
April 2024. This is the last of the 
houses being constructed along 
the new subdivision in Bell Street.

It is with much pleasure that I have 
just signed another five (5) year 
contract as Chief Executive Officer 
with the Shire of Dalwallinu. This 
will take me through to April 2029 
and as my tenure will be just over 
thirteen years at the conclusion 
of that contract, it will require the 
Shire to advertise the position. 

Since my commencement in 2016, 
working alongside Council, we have 
undertaken many important and 
exciting projects and I look forward 
to undertaking many more exciting 
projects over the coming years.

Moving House with Cats & Dogs
If you have moved house lately, 
have you remembered to update 
your Dog and Cat registration 
details?

Lost an animal, or had one pass 
away?  Please remember to let the 
Shire know so we can amend your 
records online.
 
Contact Christie on sfo@dalwallinu.
wa.gov.au or by calling 9661 0500.

CEO Chit Chat
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Place of wheat and wattle....

SHIRE PRESIDENT Keith Carter

A Word from the Shire President

I would like to give a thanks for 
a couple of tasks the outside 
crew have completed. The work 
around Memorial Park looks 
great and gives the whole area 

interest from the public and allow 
Council to answer a few questions 
and take note of a few more to ideas 
to develop. Most interest seemed 
to be around the Recreation 
Grounds as the winter sports 
fixture are about to commence.  
 
I would like to express my 
sympathies to family and friends 
after the accidental death in 
the industrial area last week.  It 
is another wake up call to all 
employers of the caring and cautious 
work environment we need to 
foster. Every person deserves to 
return from work fit and well. 
 
On the weekend Dalwallinu Bowling 
club ran another successful 2 day 
fours event.  My congratulations 
to ex Dalwallinu resident Hamish 
Stalker ably assisted by Woodsie, 
Grump Sutherland and Reece 
Sutherland.

a smart and neat appearance. 
Nice for local people and visitors.  
 
Another job that staff have 
completed to a good standard 
is the playing fields surface. Due 
to circumstances of weather and 
reticulation failures the surface 
got into a poor state. Manager 
Works & Services Marc Bennett 
and his crew have worked hard to 
recover the situation and the oval 
should be okay for the first fixture 
of football this weekend. Thanks all 
those involved for jobs well done. 
 
On Tuesday 26 March Council 
travelled to Kalannie for the 
Ordinary Council meeting which 
was followed by a Community 
Meeting. The Community 
Meeting was attended by 
approximately 15 people.   
 
Councillors and Senior Staff were 
in attendance and it is good to see 

Capital Projects 2023 - 2024

  Commenced 24%   Completed 71%   Not Commenced 5%
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Place of wheat and wattle....

The Shire of Dalwallinu  
invites community members to the commemoration of  

ANZAC Day 
on  

Thursday 25 April 2024 
at the  

ANZAC Day Dawn Service 
6.00am 

Memorial Park,  Johnston Street 
followed by  

Gunfire Breakfast 
provided by Shire of Dalwallinu 

 
 

ANZAC Day is a national day of remembrance in Australia and New Zealand.  
It is celebrated by both countries on 25 April every year.  

It is to honour the members of the Australian and New Zealand Army Corps (ANZAC’s) 
who fought at Gallipoli in the Ottoman Empire during World War I. 

It now celebrates all those who served and died in military operation for their countries.  
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Place of wheat and wattle....

Student Immersion Program Response
Dear Deb,
I hope this email finds you well. I wanted to take a moment to provide 
some feedback and express my sincere gratitude for the incredible 
experience I had during our recent trip to Dalwallinu.
Firstly, I want to express my appreciation for Noel and Kathy Mills, our billet 
family for the trip. Their hospitality went above and beyond anything I 
could have expected, and I am so grateful to them for opening their home 
up to my partner and I for the week. They are some of the warmest, most 
welcoming people I’ve ever met, and I think that extends to the whole town.   
Everywhere we visited, from the hospital and GP clinic to the St John’s 
services and volunteer firefighters, we were met with incredible warmth 
and enthusiasm. It was truly an amazing opportunity to see the how the 
community came together to welcome us and share their experience of 
what it is like to live and work in a rural area. 
Reflecting on this experience, I find myself more drawn to the idea of rural medicine. I am so grateful for the 
opportunity to witness first-hand the critical role than health professionals play in a town like Dalwallinu. Through 
different experiences and conversations with people I could really sense the high value that is placed on their 
work by the town, and this has greatly impacted my ideas concerning the rural specialty in medicine. 
Once again, thank you for welcoming us into Dalwallinu, please express my gratitude to everyone who was 
involved in organising and running the trip. 
Kind regards,
Jordan VanDerWal

Jordan VanDerWal

for opening the Wubin Museum 
especially for the students, Stewart 
Benton at the Dalwallinu St John 
Sub Centre, Sam and the crew at 
the Fire Service and the staff at the 
Leibe Group, also the Sawyer Family 
for once again allowing the students 
to visit their farm and view the 
“windmill sheds” and machinery. 
 
Our final thank you goes to Jean 
and Deb for being the Shire 
support, cooks and cleaning 
team and organising this 
very special event yet again. 

The students were keen to share 
some of their reflections on their 
visit and the time spent with 
their host families.  We have 
included a response from Jordan 
VanDerWal which we received 
after his visit.  It shows the 
impact that providing this service 
can have on our future doctors. 

Continued from page 1  
During the time spent with their 
hosts the students have formed 
a bond and several from last 
year have returned to Dalwallinu 
and brought their families up 
to meet their host families.  
 
This year a couple of weeks after 
their visit Kerry and Gary Butcher 
travelled to Curtin with their 
granddaughters to visit with their 
host students Abhilash and Param.   
 

They young men were happy to  give 
Gary and Kerry a tour around the 
university and provide them with an 
insight into their student facilities. 

 

 
 
 
 
The Shire would like to continue 
to engage with Rural Health West 
and Curtin University next year so 
we encourage all families in the 
Shire to consider putting your hand 
up as a ‘host’ family next year.   
 
If you want more information 
about the program and what is 
involved for the ‘hosts’ please 
contact the Shire and speak with 
Deb or contact a host family from 
this year.
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Place of wheat and wattle....

Position Vacant

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT/DISCOVERY CENTRE 
OFFICER 

(Part – Time – 4 days per week) 

Total Package up to $59,634 (inc Cash & super) (dependent on experience) 
 

An excellent opportunity has arisen for an experienced Community 
Development/Discovery Centre Officer to join our team in delivering services to 
the community. 

In order to be successful, you will need proven grant writing experience (or 
willingness to learn), excellent customer service skills, developed numeracy, 
communication and computer skills.  

Application packages, including Selection Criteria can be obtained by calling Deb 
Whitehead, Executive Assistant 0409 931 407 or email 
ea@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au. 

Applications should be sent to Mrs Jean Knight, Chief Executive Officer, Shire of 
Dalwallinu, PO Box 141, Dalwallinu, WA  6609 or by email to 
ceo@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au, marked “Private and Confidential – Community 
Development/Discovery Centre Officer” by 2.00pm, Friday 26 April 2024. 

 

 

Jean Knight 
Chief Executive Officer 

 

Jean Knight
Chief Executive Officer

Thumbs Up to Marc, Rod & the Crew
We would like to acknowledge the work that the Shire’s outside crew with 
the assistance of some contractors have completed around the Johnston 
Street precinct.
   
In particular the Memorial Park and the areas around the Craft Shop, 
Toilets, Op-shop and Skate Park have been massively enhanced.
 
We look forward to completion of works in the next few weeks Great 
work led by Marc Bennett and Rod Broad.  Well done to all the team.



Page 22
P  9661 0500        F 9661 1097        E shire@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au        W www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Place of wheat and wattle....

Easter Pool Party - Dalwallinu Aquatic Centre
It was disappointing to see the very low attendance at the Easter Pool Party hosted by the Shire.  Kim put a 
lot of work in to ensure that the pool and area was looking amazing for the young children.  This year Kim had 
purchased some very brightly coloured sacks for the sack races.  There was a miniature photo booth for the very 
young ones and decorations around the centre.

Thank you to the parents who attended with their children.  The unfortunate downside to a low attendance for 
the parents was that all  the children ended up loaded with chocolate.  Those who were there appeared to enjoy 
themselves.
   
A big thank you to the volunteer helpers, Sam Dickins, Deb Whitehead and Matilda Jolly who assisted Kim to 
ensure all those who were there enjoyed some fun games and chocolate rewards.  These included the normal 
egg hunt and egg and spoon races. Due to low numbers the other games were not played.
   
Thank you to Kim for his efforts.
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Shire Works
Memorial Park / Park Drive

Pratt Place Seal

Mens 
Learn 

to Swim 
Program

Left to Right   
Sydney, Alexis, Sotero, 
Charles, Swim Instructor 
Sam Dickins, Manu, 
Makala & Reyzil.

Absent Edward, Jimwell 
and Franz
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The Shire of Dalwallinu offer licensing facilities on behalf of the Department 
of Transport. The licensing hours are set by the Department of Transport.

Please ensure you attend the offices early and allow adequate time for 
processing of your paperwork as the Department of Transport Licensing 
computers close at 4pm. 

Shire staff do not have access after that time to Licensing computers.  If 
you wish to contact the Department of Licensing their number is 13 11 56 
and their website is 

https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/licensing/licensing.asp

Shire Licencing Operating Hours
Monday to Friday          8.30am to 4.00pm

Skate Park Clinic
Thank you to the children that attended the Skate Clinic conducted by Joe & Rayne from Beyond Skate recently 
at the Dalwallinu Skate Park.    Another successful school holiday program provided by the Shire.



Page 25
P  9661 0500        F 9661 1097        E shire@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au        W www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Place of wheat and wattle....

The Dalwallinu Caravan Park will be under new management 
from mid May 2024. 

If you wish to make a booking from mid May onwards please 
contact the Shire of Dalwallinu on 96610500 or email shire@
dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Until the new management commence operations the Shire 
will attempt to assist all customers with future bookings.

Dalwallinu Caravan Park Under New Management

Approximately 15 members of the public were in attendance 
at the Kalannie Sport and Recreation Club Inc. on Tuesday 23 
March 2024 to meet with Councillors and Senior Management. 
 
The meeting was very orderly and communication was free 
flowing between all parties present.  The meeting lasted about 
an hour.  Councillors and staff remained onsite for about an 
hour mingling with the public.

The club prepared a lovely array of snacks for all in attendance 
and we would like to thank Carolyn and crew for opening up 
the Club for the purposes of the Community Meeting.

Kalannie Community Meeting 
Tuesday 23 March 2024

Season Over

CLEANER - Part Time 
(Min 12 Hours/week) 

The Shire of Dalwallinu is seeking expressions of interest for the position of part time cleaner.  

The hours can be very flexible and could be scheduled around school hours. This would be negotiated 
with the successful applicant.

Interested persons must have a valid driver’s license, provide a Police Clearance and be willing to work 
in Dalwallinu as well as the surrounding satellite town of Wubin. 

Please contact Sheree Sundstrom on 9661 0500 or via email tso@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au for any queries 
in relation to this position. 

Jean Knight
Chief Executive Officer

Position Vacant
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Shire of Dalwallinu - 24 Hour Gym
The Shire of Dalwallinu 24 hour 
gym is open to all members of 
the public who wish to join.  We 
have long and short membership 
packages for locals and visiting 
contractors to the area.   
We are very proud of our facility 
and urge you to let Administration 
know if you have seen anything 
that needs repairing or is not 
working on 9661 0500. 
We remind current members to 
wipe all equipment down after 
use for hygiene purposes, and to 
always be respectful to other users. 

Patrons are reminded not to lend 
their fob to other parties.  You must 
be a registered and paid member 
of the gym to be able to access and 
utilise the facilities.  Members who 
do not follow the rules risk having 
their membership cancelled and 
access denied.

Electronic Forms available on Shire Website
Online Enquiry
For general enquiries, please fill the online form and we will endeavour to get back to you as soon as possible. 
https://www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au/contact-us/contact-details.aspx
 
Change of Details /Address form
Use the Change of Details form to notify the Shire of a change of address, name or property details. It is important 
that the Shire has your correct details. Failure to do so may result in very important correspondence not getting 
to you e.g. your annual rate notice. It is the responsibility of a rate payer to advise us of a change of address.              
https://www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au/contact-us/change-of-details.aspx

Report It function
Use the Report It function to alert the Shire to any problems you see whilst travelling around the Shire.  This also 
allows you to upload a photo of what you are reporting.  
https://www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au/services/ratepayers-residents/report-it.aspx

Coming soon – Online Form – Registration for E-Rates
Council are in the process of establishing an E-Rates online registration form.  We encourage all ratepayers 
to enrol for E-Rates once the portal goes live.  This will eliminate any loss or missing rates notices.  Watch the 
website for the new service coming soon.

Benefits of E-Rates
•Quicker way to receive your annual rates notices (final notices and instalments are not available via eRates)
•Ease while travelling for a long time, on holiday or living overseas.
•You still get your notice if you have moved and forgot to update your postal address.

Things to be aware of before applying:
•If you are not the Owner or Agent for the Property, you are not eligible to register.
•There can only be ONE email address for each notice.
•If there is more than one owner of the property and other owner/s apply to receive an electronic notice, the  
eRates system will by default send the notice to the last registered email address.
•Once the registration is processed by the rates officer, you will receive a confirmation email.
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Shire of Dalwallinu - 24 Hour Gym
The Shire of Dalwallinu 24 hour 
gym is open to all members of 
the public who wish to join.  We 
have long and short membership 
packages for locals and visiting 
contractors to the area.   
We are very proud of our facility 
and urge you to let Administration 
know if you have seen anything 
that needs repairing or is not 
working on 9661 0500. 
We remind current members to 
wipe all equipment down after 
use for hygiene purposes, and to 
always be respectful to other users. 

Patrons are reminded not to lend 
their fob to other parties.  You must 
be a registered and paid member 
of the gym to be able to access and 
utilise the facilities.  Members who 
do not follow the rules risk having 
their membership cancelled and 
access denied.

Electronic Forms available on Shire Website
Online Enquiry
For general enquiries, please fill the online form and we will endeavour to get back to you as soon as possible. 
https://www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au/contact-us/contact-details.aspx
 
Change of Details /Address form
Use the Change of Details form to notify the Shire of a change of address, name or property details. It is important 
that the Shire has your correct details. Failure to do so may result in very important correspondence not getting 
to you e.g. your annual rate notice. It is the responsibility of a rate payer to advise us of a change of address.              
https://www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au/contact-us/change-of-details.aspx

Report It function
Use the Report It function to alert the Shire to any problems you see whilst travelling around the Shire.  This also 
allows you to upload a photo of what you are reporting.  
https://www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au/services/ratepayers-residents/report-it.aspx

Coming soon – Online Form – Registration for E-Rates
Council are in the process of establishing an E-Rates online registration form.  We encourage all ratepayers 
to enrol for E-Rates once the portal goes live.  This will eliminate any loss or missing rates notices.  Watch the 
website for the new service coming soon.

Benefits of E-Rates
•Quicker way to receive your annual rates notices (final notices and instalments are not available via eRates)
•Ease while travelling for a long time, on holiday or living overseas.
•You still get your notice if you have moved and forgot to update your postal address.

Things to be aware of before applying:
•If you are not the Owner or Agent for the Property, you are not eligible to register.
•There can only be ONE email address for each notice.
•If there is more than one owner of the property and other owner/s apply to receive an electronic notice, the  
eRates system will by default send the notice to the last registered email address.
•Once the registration is processed by the rates officer, you will receive a confirmation email.
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Public Notices

Dalwallinu Discovery Centre and Library

Monday CLOSED
Tuesday 9am - 12noon  &  3pm - 5pm
Wednesday 3pm - 5pm
Thursday 9am - 12noon  &  3pm - 5pm
Friday  3pm - 5pm
Saturday CLOSED
Sunday  CLOSED 

Temporary Opening Hours
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Landline  
Disconnected?

Have you recently had your landline 
disconnected?  Please advise the 
Shire in writing of your correcte 
contact status so that we may 
update our records.  An email is 
sufficient.   Please email to   Shire@
dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

REMINDER: - Telstra 3G Network shutdown in June 2024
The Telstra 3G network closes on 
30 June this year.
The network will be switched off in 
June 2024, but between now and 
then Telstra will have to upgrade 
its 4G coverage to ensure regional 
customers in an area totalling 
around 770,000 square kilometres 
across Australia don’t lose network 
access.  While this area is almost 

a third of the total area Telstra 
covers, the telco said only a very 
small percentage of customers 
would be affected.

To ensure that your mobile phone 
is compatible with the Telstra 
network just send an SMS with the 
number 3 to 3498 to receive almost 
instant advice on your device.

Youth Lounge 
is operating

Hours of Opening
Tuesday to Friday  

3pm - 4.45pm

Annual Report 
2022 - 2023

The 2022-2023 Annual Report is 
now available to download from 
the Shire website.

Thumbs Down
To Vandals

Vandalism has been discovered in 
the Wubin ablutions. This has been 
reported to Police. If you have any 
information regarding this please 
contact Dalwallinu Police on 
96610444.
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2024 Council Meetings

T:\Executive Assistant\Agendas\Council Meeting Dates - 2024 

2024 
COUNCIL MEETINGS 

 

 

Shire of Dalwallinu Ordinary Council Meetings will be held on the following 
dates and times unless otherwise advised; 

 

 

Chief Executive Officer  
Jean Knight 
 

24 October 2023 

DATE DAY TIME PLACE 

27 February 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

26 March 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Kalannie Sport & 
Recreation Club 

23 April 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

28 May 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

25 June 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

23 July 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

27 August 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

24 September 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

22 October 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

26 November 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

17 December 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

Please note the March Shire of Dalwallinu Ordinary Council Meeting will 
be held in Kalannie at the Kalannie Sporting and Recreation Club Inc.

All other Shire of Dalwallinu Ordinary Council Meetings will be held at the 
Shire of Dalwallinu Council Chambers at 58 Johnston Street, Dalwallinu 
unless advised.
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2024 
COUNCIL MEETINGS 

 

 

Shire of Dalwallinu Ordinary Council Meetings will be held on the following 
dates and times unless otherwise advised; 

 

 

Chief Executive Officer  
Jean Knight 
 

24 October 2023 

DATE DAY TIME PLACE 

27 February 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

26 March 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Kalannie Sport & 
Recreation Club 

23 April 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

28 May 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

25 June 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

23 July 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

27 August 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

24 September 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

22 October 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

26 November 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

17 December 2024 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers 

• microchipped
• sterilised; and
• registered with the Shire

Legislation applies to Cats after six 
months of age and Dogs after 3 
months. 
Registrations are due on 31 October 
each year.  Please don’t risk losing 
your precious pets by not having 
them registered.

Under The Dog Act 1976 and 
regulations, any dog over the age 
of 3 months should be registered 
within the Shire.

All dogs need to be microchipped. 
Proof of microchipping is required 
at time of registration.
 

The Cat laws are about encouraging 
responsible pet ownership and 
reducing the number of unwanted 
cats in the community and the 
number that are euthanised each 
year. 

All cats that have reached six 
months of age are required by law 
to be: Please be a responsible owner and 

secure your animals by registration. 

Responsible Pet Ownership
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Next Ordinary Meeting of Council  - 3:30pm  Tuesday 23 APRIL 2024 
Shire of Dalwallinu Council Chambers, 58 Johnston Street, Dalwallinu  WA  6609

Elected MembersElected Members

YOUR EMAILS WANTED
The Shire of Dalwallinu would like to share this and other relevant information with the community via an email database. If you are 

interested in receiving this information by email please send your contact details to ea@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

The public are welcome to attend any Ordinary Council Meeting to ask questions of the Shire & Councillors. 
Ordinary Council Meetings are held on the fourth Tuesday of every month (except January) commencing at 
3.30pm until advertised otherwise.

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC WELCOME

Deputy Shire President
Cr Steven Carter

0428 663 017
crscarter@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Shire President
Cr Keith Carter
0428 643 051

crkcarter@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Cr Jimwell Cruz
0455 451 173                                                                

crjcruz@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Cr Jemma Counsel
0428 642 085

crjcounsel@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au 

Cr Melissa Harms
0437 663 035

crmharms@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au  
Check out our website: www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Cr Noel Mills
0428 611 304                                                                

crnmills@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au 

Cr Diane Cream
0417 908 317

crdcream@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au
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Supporting Dalwallinu and surrounds with specialist
knowledge, experience and advice in all areas of
agribusiness. 

ELDERS DALWALLINU
FOR EXPERT
AGRIBUSINESS
ADVICE

Talk to one of our expert team today.
Tristan
0417 253 586

(08) 9661 2000
dalwallinu@elders.com.au
       Find us on Facebook - Elders Dalwallinu

Rural Bank
CSBP Agent

Rural Products
AgChem

Animal Health
Agronomy

Clear Grain Exchange

Clare
0408 855 837

Monique
0456 161 063

Contact Paul on

0400 007 300

11-13 Huggett Drive

Dalwallinu 

FOR ALL YOUR
WINDSCREEN
REPAIRS AND

TINTING

WORK WANTED 
Hello, we are a couple and we are looking

for a job. We have experience in farms such
as avocados, lemons, apples, cherries,

passion fruit. We know how to use a cherry
picker and some tractors. We have skills in
building and mechanics. We are available

and motivated with transport. 

Please contact us on 0459650982
Thank you and have a good day!

Amandine & Max



~ Specialising in Transport ~
Extendable and Deck Widening Low Loader

Grain Tippers, Side Tippers
Fertilizer, Lime, Gypsum

Wool, Hay and General Carting
Spraying and Spreading

Water Carting

WORK WANTED 
Hello, we are a couple and we are looking

for a job. We have experience in farms such
as avocados, lemons, apples, cherries,

passion fruit. We know how to use a cherry
picker and some tractors. We have skills in
building and mechanics. We are available

and motivated with transport. 

Please contact us on 0459650982
Thank you and have a good day!

Amandine & Max
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KIDS   PUZZLES
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Circus Acrobat 
Audience Balloons 

Clown Elephant 
Fair Gymnast 

Juggler Monkey 
Ring Trapeze 

Strong Seal 
Show Unicycle 
Ticket Swing 

Circus Word Search 

www.kidspuzzlesandgames.co.uk 

 
 

 

  
    
 
 
 
  

www.kidspuzzlesandgames.co.uk 
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KIDS   PUZZLES

 
 

 

  
    
 
 
 
  

www.kidspuzzlesandgames.co.uk 

Circus Clown Colouring In



DON’T STRESS, 
 we’re here to keep things rolling! 

 

 
Business hours: 

7am – 5pm Mon – Fri 
Open by appointment Saturday & P/H’s 

Outside these hours we will still come to your 
rescue! Don’t hesitate to call 9661 2222. 

Now that’s “a gripping service” 
AFSL Number 238717  |  ABN 56 009 296 824

cwib.com.au

Talk to your local broker about 
all things insurance today.

Insurance for your industry, 
tailored to your business.

• Agri-business
• Manufacturing
• Tradespeople
• Commercial 

• Transport 
• Retail
• Clubs

Todd Bein
(08) 9690 8900 
0407 618 621 

Who do you turn 
to for insurance
in Kalannie?



AFSL Number 238717  |  ABN 56 009 296 824

cwib.com.au

Talk to your local broker about 
all things insurance today.

Insurance for your industry, 
tailored to your business.

• Agri-business
• Manufacturing
• Tradespeople
• Commercial 

• Transport 
• Retail
• Clubs

Todd Bein
(08) 9690 8900 
0407 618 621 

Who do you turn 
to for insurance
in Kalannie?
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Community Sport Notices

KALANNIEKALANNIE
GOLF CLUBGOLF CLUB

OPENING DAY
The Kalannie Golf Club are holding our opening
day this Sunday 21st April. We are playing two

man ambrose so should be a fun day.
New golfers welcome. 

HIT OFF AT 12.00
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Round 1 in Mukinbudin
The Kalannie bulldogs travelled to Mukka last Saturday to take on Bencubbin in a much hyped season
opening encounter.

The doggies had local players, Reuben Cail, Zac Sanderson, Kaden Reynolds, Regan Jefferies, Luke Coleman,
Liam McCreery and Sam Nixon all on board, with Sam making his debut for the club.

With the Perth bulldogs having new inclusions of Alex Swainey, Ben Johnson, Conner Bradbury and Tom
Edwards and the balance returning from last season expectations were high.

With the benefit of a good preseason and the majority of last years list back, confidence in the group was
high. With coach DJ Acres side lined the lads began with gusto and completely dominated Benny in all
aspects of the first quarter. With Connor Bradbury dominating the ruck, supply was not an issue and with
Zac Sanderson in poker hot form and Mitch Cameron on target the lads lead 6.0.36 to Benny's 0.1.1 at the
first break.

Not much changed during quarter 2, although Benny were always going to fight back, they have a new side
and needed that game together to build from.

Quarter 3 belonged to Benny, they actually out scored the locals, who were then stung into action via a DJ
spray and their own self analysis.

An exceptional 4th quarter saw the doggies home 15.7.97 to Bencubbin 5.6.36.

In a game where all contributed Zac Sanderson stood out and was best on ground, Mitch Cameron kicked 6,
with new dog Ben Johnson booting 4. It was a great start for the boys, they have worked hard during the off
season and will once again be able to play out 4 quarters of quality footy in season 2024.

Well done lads and well done Sam who played well and has settled into the side nicely.

Great job Doddy, in his first game as manager, well done, thanks Brett Scally (flags) and Gadget
(timekeeper), boundary umpires and the dug out crew for traveling over.

The Carnival day to start the season is working well and Mukinbudin did a wonderful job of hosting, well
done Damo and the crew.

Best on ground sponsored by Kalannie AgQuip, Zac Sanderson

2nd best sponsored by Kalannie Contractors, Nick Bowe

3rd best sponsored by WA fuels, Tom Edwards

Coaches award sponsored by Bywaters Transport, Mitch Cameron

Presidents award sponsored by R&R Auto Electric's , Jake Kemsley

Bulldog of the day sponsored by JL Agtec Matt Murray

Next week we are at home to Koorda, see you at the sport !!

FOOTY REPORT



42

Community Sport Notices

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KKaallaannnniiee  KKoommeett’’ss  

The Komets came out hard against Bencubbin this weekend 
unfortunately having a loss 21-64. We are excited to have five new 
Komets this year: Karen, Rudo, Chelsea, Bella and Dennika, who all 

played their first game for us on Saturday. A huge effort to those who 
stepped onto a netball court for the first time! Thank you to Mirrante who 
stepped up to coach the girls on the weekend. We are thrilled to have 

Emily Coleman back in shooting for the Komets again.  
 

This year Komets are being captained by the incredible Ashlee Gartrell 
and Vice-Captain is Eske McLellan.  

 
Players’ choice this week went to Bella Reeves who played an incredible 

game in GK. She stayed on her defender and worked hard to get the 
intercepts and rebounds, amazing work Bella! Coaches award went to 

another defender Sally Ellis. Thank you to the 2024 sponsors for supporting 
the Komets this year, we look forward to a great season together! 
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Hockey Wrap Up! 

Kalannie vs. Bencubbin 

       0 - 1 

 
We had our first game for the 2024 season against Bencubbin and what a start the girls 
made! Everyone came out with force and gave a great fight. We had determination in our 

attacking, having a few attacking short corners! Defenders were exceptionally strong, 
including Tinneil making her debut as our goalie for 2024! She did an incredible job, only 
having just stepped into the role a few weeks ago. We were lucky this week to be joined 
by a few juniors who provided great running, attacking and defensive skills. Thank you to 

Tyler McCreery, Paige Lobwein and Chad Lobwein for joining us on Saturday. 

This weeks’ Players Choice award was sponsored by Mark and Helen Sutton and went to 
Tyler McCreery and Sally Ellis. Tyler played a fantastic game and was moving around the 

field with expertise! Coaches award sponsored by Bunnings Northam went to Bella 
Reeves who played her first game for Kalannie, and we are so excited to have her on 

board! 

A huge thank you to Catherine Hudson for stepping up at the last minute to umpire! We 
appreciate you greatly. Congratulations to Brett Lang for coaching the girls through their 
first game, it was an incredible effort. Lastly, thank you to our 2024 sponsors who have 
come on board this year we are very excited to have your support for what is set to be 

a great season. 
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Available nowAvailable now  
at the Kalannie CRCat the Kalannie CRC

$35$35



RRuurraall  PPrrooppeerrttyy  PPrrooffeessssiioonnaall  PPttyy LLttdd
Your Local Real Estate Specialists

Supporting Local Communities 
& Sporting Clubs in our area

Kevin Manuel - 0428 954 795  
kevinmanuel@wn.com.au

Merle Manuel - 0407 933 379  
merlemanuel1950@gmail.com

PO Box 19, Bolgart  WA 6568

Co-Agents for Nutrien Harcourts

Looking to buy or sell your farm, home, or commercial property  
Call Kevin or Merle with “Confidentiality Assured”

wa.nutrienharcourts.com.au

Empowering you for 
the future.
Technology has changed agriculture and 
accounting dramatically but one constant over the 
years is the willingness of RSM accountants to 
travel to the family farm or business to sit down 
and discuss thefinancial affairs with you.

RSM
Moora

Judy Snell   
T 0427 973 884
13 Dandaragan Street, Moora
rsm.com.au/moora

Northam
Keiran Sullivan   
T 0419 965 015   
210 Fitzgerald Street, Northam
rsm.com.au/northam



DALWALLINU    
9661 1206

After Hrs 0467 492 576 
1A Johnston St

Suppliers of:
Passenger, 4WD, truck & agricultural tyres

Our products & services include:
• A service vehicle available for on-site fitting and repairs
• Vulcanised and major repairs on all large tyres
• Wheel alignments
• Range of batteries
• Kohler engines
• Full range of compressor nitto fittings and industrial brass fittings
• We also sell V-belts and rubber matting

Supporters of Kalannie Football Club

Matt Wilson

Assorted tubes

DALWALLINU    
9661 1206

After Hrs 0467 492 576 
1A Johnston St

Suppliers of:
Passenger, 4WD, truck & agricultural tyres

Our products & services include:
• A service vehicle available for on-site fitting and repairs
• Vulcanised and major repairs on all large tyres
• Wheel alignments
• Range of batteries
• Kohler engines
• Full range of compressor nitto fittings and industrial brass fittings
• We also sell V-belts and rubber matting

Supporters of Kalannie Football Club

TYRES TO SUIT ALL BUDGETS
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Health and Wellness

Ingredients
2 cups self-raising flour 
 2x 400g cans creamed corn
 4 tablespoons reduced fat milk
Olive oil or canola spray 

CORN PIKELETS

Method
 Mix flour, creamed corn and milk together in a large bowl.
This makes quite a thick batter, more like damper than
pancake mixture 
Heat a large frypan and spray with oil 
Use a large spoon to dollop spoonfuls (about ¼ cup size) of
batter into the frypan. Cook on a medium heat until golden
brown on that side, about 3-5 minutes. They will puff up a
bit too. Flip over and cook for another 3 minutes, or until
golden brown. 
Repeat until the batter is all used.

1.

2.
3.

4.

Contact the Fuel to Go & Play® team 
08 9264 4999 | fueltogo@education.wa.edu.au 

Hungry for more?

Traffic light category: Green             Serves: 20

Recipe adapted with permission from the 
Western Australian School Canteen Association Inc.

Original recipe adapted from Coles Magazine. 

Add 2 eggs to make these fluffier and higher in protein
Fresh, frozen or canned veg will bulk these up and make
them even healthier
Try tinned corn, frozen beans, grated sweet potato
Add pops of flavour like pepper, curry powder, sundried
tomatoes, chillies, Italian herbs or olives

VariationsThese have been
trialled by our team

using gluten free flour
and work very well
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WOMENS HEALTH

GP VISITS

DALWALLINU
MEDICAL CENTRE

2024

Dr Ellie Brusasco

F e b r u a r y   1 5 t h  &  1 6 t h
M a r c h        2 0 t h  &  2 1 s t
A p r i l          2 3 r d  &  2 4 t h
M a y           3 0 t h  &  3 1 s t
J u n e          2 0 t h  &  2 1 s t

Please book your appointment with Dalwallinu Medical
Centre receptionist on (08) 9661 1203

Appointments are for Womens’ Health and Mental Health
issues.

NB This service is free to patients. Funding is provided by
Rural Health West and the Department of Health.
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We’re closer than you think
Use the free self service facilities at our Access Points to connect with Centrelink,
Medicare and other government programs and services.
At our Access Points you can:
• use our computer to access my.gov.au and other government programs and
services and to search for jobs
• use the telephone to access our self service options or to speak to us
• access free Wi-Fi 24/7 to connect to government services—no password required
• scan, print, fax and photocopy documents
• have your identity documents certified
• pick up brochures.

Your local access point is:
Kalannie Community Resource Centre
67 Roche Street
Kalannie WA 6468



Page 53servicesaustralia.gov.au

14
67

7.
20

07

We’re closer than you think
Use the free self service facilities at our Access Points to connect with Centrelink,
Medicare and other government programs and services.
At our Access Points you can:
• use our computer to access my.gov.au and other government programs and
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servicesaustralia.gov.au

At a Services Australia Access Point 
you can:

use our computer to access my.gov.au and 
other government programs and services and to 
search for jobs

use the telephone to access our self service options 
or speak to us

access free Wi-Fi 24/7 to connect to 
government services. No password required

scan, print, fax and photocopy documents

have your confirmation of identity 
documents certified

There are no Services Australia staff at Access Points. If 
you need more help, use the telephone provided 
to call us directly.

Your local Access Point is:

Kalannie Community Resource Centre

Address: 67 Roche Street

Hours of business: 

Monday 9.30am - 4.30pm, Tuesday 9.30am-3.30pm, 
Wednesday 9.30am - 3.30pm, Thursday 9.30am - 4.00pm, 
Friday 9.30am - 3.30pm

To find other Access Point locations go to 
servicesaustralia.gov.au

Self service
You can use your myGov account to access your Centrelink, 
Medicare and Child Support online accounts. Go to 
my.gov.au

You can also access our services through the 
Express Plus mobile apps.

For more information go to 
servicesaustralia.gov.au/selfservice

Centrelink phone self service
Phone self service 136 240
To report your income and changes to 
your circumstances 133 276 

How to contact us
Go to servicesaustralia.gov.au for more information 
about payments and services or call the listed ‘13’ or ‘1800’ 
number most relevant to your situation.

ABSTUDY Freecall™ 1800 132 317
Assistance for Isolated Children 132 318
BasicsCard balance enquiry Freecall™ 1800 057 111
Centrelink debt repayment  Freecall™ 1800 076 072
Child Support 131 272
Disability, Sickness and Carers 132 717
Families 136 150
Farmers and their partners 132 316
Financial Information Service 132 300

For information in other languages:
• Centrelink 131 202
• Medicare and Child Support 131 450

Grandparent Advisers Freecall™ 1800 245 965
Income Management and 
BasicsCard Freecall™ 1800 132 594
Indigenous Call Centre Freecall™ 1800 136 380
Indigenous debt repayment Freecall™ 1800 138 193
Job seekers 132 850
Low Income Health Care Card 132 490
Medicare 132 011
Medicare Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander Access Line Freecall™ 1800 556 955
National Redress Scheme Freecall™ 1800 737 377
Older Australians 132 300
Students and trainees 132 490
TTY* enquiries Freecall™ 1800 810 586
Complaints and feedback Freecall™ 1800 132 468

Call costs from your home phone to a:

•  13 number from anywhere in Australia may vary depending on the call
plan you have chosen from your telephone service provider—mobiles
may incur a higher charge.

•  1800 number (Freecall™) are free—calls from a public phone and
mobiles may be timed and charged at a higher rate.

*  TTY is only for people who are deaf or have a hearing or speech

impairment. A TTY phone is required for this service.

SE
10
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20
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Access Point
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read more

Aboriginal 
Affairs

Business 
Support

Civic

 Infrastruc-
ture

Communica-
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https://www.wa.gov.au/service/economic-management
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/education-and-training
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/employment
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/environment
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/health-care
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/immigration
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/justice
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/maritime-services
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/natural-resources
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/primary-industries
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/science
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/security
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/sport-and-recreation
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/tourism
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/trade
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/transport
http://wa.gov.au
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/aboriginal-affairs
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/business-support
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/civic-infrastructure
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/communications
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/community-services
https://www.wa.gov.au/service/cultural-affairs

